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whether the patient is mentally competent,
whether the patient has sufficient knowledge of
the medical condition and possible treatment
options if there is a known illness, and whether
the patient is being coerced into making decisions
by other people.

Format of statements
Oral statements are likely to be legally valid if
supported by appropriate evidence but there are
clear advantages to recording general views and
specific refusals in writing. Advance statements
are an aid to, rather than a substitute for, open
dialogue between patients and health profes
sionals. There are no specific legal requirements
concerning the format of advance statements but
it is recommended as a minimum, that the
following information is included: full name,
address, name and address of general practi
tioner, whether advice was sought from health

professionals, a clear statement of wishes or the
name, address and telephone number of a person
to be consulted, signature and the date the
document was written and reviewed. It is
recommended that the statement is reviewed on
a regular basis and at least every five years. The
only minimum requirements for legal validity are
that the patient is competent at the time of
making the statement, is aware of the implica
tions of the decision and that the circumstances
match those in the statement.

Advance Statements About Medical Treatment is available
from BMJ Publishing Group, PO Box 295. London WC1H
9TE (tel: 0171 383 6185) and costs Â£4.95for BMA members
and Â£5.95 for non-members.
Advance Statements About Future Medical Treatment A
Guide for Patients can be purchased from the Patient's

Association, 8 Guilford Street, London WC1N IDT (tel: 0171
242 346).

Continuing Professional Development Validation

From the 1 January 1996, the application form
for the validation of all CPD events will be
available on request from the College. Completed
forms relating to national or international CPD
events should be returned to the College to be
processed. Completed forms relating to regional
or local events should be returned to the CPD
Deputy Regional Adviser (details available on the
application form).

For more information please contact Mrs Jean
Wales, CPD Officer or Ms Pauline Taggart, CPD
Administrator at the following address: The Royal
College of Psychiatrists, 17 Belgrave Square,
London SW1X 8PG (Tel: 0171-235 2351 exten
sion 270 or 112).

Log Books or Personal Training Files- A College Working Party

A working party has been established at the
request of the Education Committee and the
Tutor's Sub-Committee, with the support of the
Dean. Its remit is to supervise an 18-month
evaluation of a pilot document (the Log Book or
Personal Training File) which can be used by
trainees at the current senior house officer (SHO)
and registrar grades as a means of facilitating the

recording and planning of their training in
psychiatry.

The pilot document, available in the form of a
slim, loose-leaf A4 folder, represents a compro
mise between portability and ease of use. It is
intended to be held by the trainee, and to remain
their personal property. Space is allowed to record
experience in individual posts, to set educational
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